
#200 WC NEIGHBORS

215 &213 UPDATE

   Clayton Homes, the sub-contrctor for APCHA, will be on site 
October 7, 2024 to begin the removal of the 215 structure. The 
process involves lifting the building off of the foundation, loading it 
onto a tractor, and transporting it out of the village and back to 
Grand Junction. This will be a complicated procedure and will take 
approximately one week.
   After the removal, it will be replaced with a modular home, no 
timeline has been provided to the METRO. We will advise everyone 
when accurate information is available.
   Now we must prepare our families and activities for the 
inconvenience. The construction process will create dangerous 
conditions for the eastern section of the community. We have not 
been provided adequate advanced notice, however, we must 
prepare for the intrusion. Everyone must be vigilant for  the safety 
of the children, also keep your pets contained and on a leash. NO 
vehicles are allowed on the roadway surface. Avoid travel thru the 
construction area, and detour around the site.

   Do Not approach or engage with the construction crew!!!

   The 213 project will follow and will be considerably more 
involved, the Metro will advise residents when we gather more 
information.
   Please be patient, and advise the Metro board with constructive 
suggestions. 
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